
Minutes of Norton Village Hall Committee Meeting Monday 12th July 2021


Apologies
Emma Smart, Andy Sedgwick, Alan Taylor.

Attendees
Phil Jefferson, Alison Jefferson, Karen Robertson, Angela Walton, Gary Walton, Marion Marshall, Keith Jaggard, Susie Dove

Minutes of Last Meeting
Minutes of the May meeting were approved.

Finance
Current Account £263.34 Deposit Account £43,304.94

➢ Angela had circulated a statement of accounts to all committee members.
➢ Cleaning charges were high, particularly in comparison with hiring income, resulting from extra cleaning due to Covid.
➢ Average annual running costs for the hall need to be assessed and compared with average income.
➢ Angela has not yet registered for VAT as there are questions about how and when this should be done. Registering for VAT saves 20% on costs where VAT is payable. VAT payable would need to be shown on our invoicing, but we may not need to pass this cost on to our hirers. We may be able to make some claims on costs retrospectively. The committee agreed to Angela checking on the ruling re VAT and registering if it is feasible at this time. AW
➢ Phil confirmed that the system can cope with the necessary invoice changes. ➢ Should we need to raise hirers’ charges, we must be careful not to overcharge.
Karen will investigate rates charged by other similar venues. KR

Bookings
➢ Karen reported that bookings continue well, but with more evening bookings needed, ➢ Unfortunately, an individual booked the hall for a children’s club and failed to take up the booking, thereby blocking a time that could have been used by another hirer.
Apparently, this person has behaved in the same way at similar venues. ➢ Prison dog handlers have not renewed their booking yet.
➢ Karen’s mobile number has been removed from the website; contact is now by email only.
Building
Update on project and funding
➢ The Building Sub-committee have met with the structural engineer, who examined the exposed footings and the roof. There seemed to be no problem with the footings, apart from several large roots under the storeroom area, and the existing roof appeared strong enough to support the planned new roof. However, we are still awaiting a full report from the structural engineer, despite efforts to obtain this. Gary has spoken to Lionel, the architect, who advised patience but will email the structural engineer in the hope of speeding up the process. He will provide building regulations when we receive the report.
➢ Copies of the approved plans with an edited section of the quantity surveyor’s report have been sent to five builders: G J Bream, J C E George, Seamans, Bury Development and H G Frost. An approximate estimate of building costs has been requested from each builder. None have replied so far, but this is unsurprisingly


without definite plans of what is to be done, and with the present climate of rising costs and heavy workloads for builders.
➢ The recent asbestos survey of the hall was successful.
➢ Phil cannot apply for funding until it is determined exactly what parts of the project will go ahead. He hopes to pursue funding from CIL money that may be available to us but will need to complete the necessary application forms soon to qualify for the next round of payments in October.
➢ Phil is also in contact with the National Lottery for a possible lower grant of £80,000. ➢ Other smaller grants may be available to us, which Phil will investigate as soon as
plans are firm.

Background to Elmswell Community Centre Fund Raising
➢ Alison reported on her findings re the construction of the new Wesley Hall in Elmswell.	This, together with the Blackbourne Community Centre, is run by the Parish Council with a Management Sub-Committee.
➢ Funds raised for this venture (together with proposed changes to the Railway Tavern) consisted mainly a loan from the Public Works Loan Board of £805,000, overseen by the PC, together with smaller grants, all arranged through the Parish Council.
➢ Elmswell Parish Council also obtained a grant for extra storage for the Blackbourne. It supports the running of the Blackbourne, the Wesley and the proposed community pub conversion of the Railway Tavern.
➢ There was collective concern that our own Parish Council does not offer us similar support in our proposed venture. To ensure that the PC is fully aware of the new phased plans Phil will write to the Chairman, David Etchells-Butler, to arrange an up-to-date presentation of the plans and to seek stronger support.
Maintenance update
➢ The covers of two outside electrical points have been damaged so Gary has taped them up as they are not needed at present.
➢ The flower tubs at the front of the hall need maintaining. Susie and Marion agreed to take this on. Angela offered to supply some geraniums. The cost of compost and any necessary extra plants will be reimbursed. SD, MM, AW

Marketing
➢ Social media publicity needs to be increased for the Village Hall. PJ
➢ Phil will organise a social media tutorial for Marion and Emma after 23rd July. PJ
➢ The Activities section of the VH website requires a password, which prevents general access. Phil will amend this so that it can be easily accessed by everyone. PJ
➢ Regular Village Hall activities should be listed in the calendar at the front of The Messenger. Alison will contact the Editor. AJ

Fundraising events
➢ Angela has contacted Jo Butcher, who agreed to help to organise a Bingo Evening in the VH to raise funds for us. This will take place on Friday 22nd October. We will also organise a raffle, 50/50 and Heads and Tails with a bar and snacks.

Parish Council
➢ This item was not addressed.

Any Other Business
➢ Terry, the street cleaner, is unwell and unable to continue in his job. It would be helpful if we could all attempt to keep the area around the VH tidy and litter free.
Date of Next Meeting
➢ Tuesday 31st August at 7.30 pm at Karen Robertson’s, Glebe House, Heath Road.
